BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS



Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

Will Teece, Headteacher

Telephone: 0116 287 9921 Website: www.brookvalegroby.com

7 December 2020

Dear Parent / Carer

Following the recent rise in COVID 19 cases we have seen on our campus, I requested through the Local Authority that Public Health England visit the site to see if there was anything more we could do.

On Friday one of the local PHE team inspected our campus and COVID Risk Assessment to see what additional actions might be taken. In summary they stated:

- They were satisfied with the measures we had in place and that they met the current guidance
- They couldn't identify anything that was not in place that should be
- They could clearly see the measures within our Risk Assessment in action across the site
- They felt our site provided greater safety than many due its size, space and dedicated areas for each year group
- They felt we had been unfortunately affected by the local spike in the wider community and this was being seen on our campus
- They stated that there are no thresholds in relation to the number of cases to bring about a closure of our site
- They did not feel the site was unsafe
- They will monitor our case numbers in the coming weeks and if we see a very steep rise in future, we may need to revisit our current model and movement plan
- They acknowledged with over 1500 students on campus that containing the virus would always present a challenge

Whilst I know how unsettling it can be to see the frequent case alerts that we have sent out, please be assured we are doing all we can to keep your children and our community safe. We will continue to work closely with both the LA/PHE and should the need arise we will adapt our plans accordingly in the coming weeks.

Yours sincerely

William .

W Teece

Headteacher